Jesus
Is
Halleluiah

Risen

indeed

Jesus’ Resurrection is the ultimate source of our faith and
hope. It is the fulfillment of God’s salvific plan. As St.
Paul said, ‘Jesus was handed over to death for our sins and
was raised for our justification’(Rom.4.25). So resurrection
is the foundation on which our Christian faith is built. “If
Christ has not been raised, then our proclamation has been
in vain and your faith has been in vain” (1 Cor.15.14)
Jesus foretold his
Death
and
Resurrection to his
disciples more than
once. Yet they were
confused
and
perplexed
about
everything
that
happened on the Great
Passover day and on
Passion Friday. But Jesus never wanted to give up on them.
Again and again He tried to reaffirm their faith in the
presence of the Risen Saviour. For fear of the Pharisees and
the Scribes who crucified Jesus, when they were hiding in
dark rooms, and when they were trying to run away from the
scene, Jesus appeared before them to recoup their faith.
Yes, when we live in the darkness of uncertainty, doubt,
despair, fear and frustration, He is all the more eager to
enter into our lives to give us His joy, peace, love,
comfort and security. He is ready to fill our lives with all
these ‘without money and without price’ (Is.55.1).. He wants
to involve fully in our pain of rejection, loneliness,
insecurity…and release us from them. Let us thank our Risen
Savior who wants to walk with us, befriend us and make us

enjoy His abundant life. It is for this that He is Risen
Indeed Halleluiah!
Mary Pereira

Way of the Cross

A Parish Priest noticed one parishioner every day praying
the ‘Way of the Cross’ lighting a candle at each station.
Very devoutly she would say all the prayers and at the close
of each Station of the Cross she would say beating her
chest: “Holy Mother, pierce me in my heart each wound renew
of my Savior Crucified”. One day after the prayer she
approached the Priest who asked her about her wellbeing.
While telling about her life she said: “Father I have many
sufferings. Please pray that God may take away my
sufferings”. Then the Priest said: “Every day you pray to
Mother Mary: ‘pierce me in my heart each wound renew of my

Savior crucified’. And now you ask me to pray that God may
take away your sufferings. Will God listen to Mother Mary’s
prayer or my prayer?”
Yes, often we do not really mean what we pray. In the very
meaningful devotion of the Way of the Cross, as we meditate
on the Passion of Christ in each Station, we are led more
and more to realize that He bore all that for our sins. So
we pray: “We adore you O Christ and bless you, because by
your Cross, you have redeemed the world”. Jesus willingly
accepted the Cross, followed the Way of the Cross and
ultimately laid down His life on the Cross. “No one takes my
life from me, but I lay it down of my own free will” (Jn.
10.18). In each moment of His Passion He thought of us and
was willing to bear all that in order to atone for our sins.
His love for us was such! “While we were still sinners,
Christ died for us” (Rom. 5.8).
In our day to day sufferings, we ‘bear on our body the marks
of Jesus’ (Gal.6. 17). In the prayer of the Way of the
Cross, we ask Mother Mary to ‘pierce in our hearts, each
wound renew of our Savior Crucified’. This means that we
should be willing to accept all the wounds and hurts, all
sorts of persecutions, unjust accusations, and undeserved
sufferings with the attitude of Christ. As Jesus came “not
to be served but to serve and to give his life as a ransom
for many” (Mk. 10.45), we, as His followers should be
willing to give our life as a ransom for others. Let us
pray not to take away our sufferings; rather let us pray for
the grace and power to accept it willingly as a ransom for
those who are the cause of our sufferings, unite our
sufferings with that of Christ, and have the attitude of
Christ in bearing it without any anger, grudge or sorrow;
thus we can change our sufferings into redeeming sufferings.
May the beautiful prayer of ‘Way of the Cross’ becomes more
meaningful and fruitful in our lives.
Mary Pereira

